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The Federal Crossing
Protection Program

THE LONG-AWAITED rules and regulations for the in-
stallation of crossing protection with federal funds avail-
able under the Emergency Relief Act, have now been
released, as explained elsewhere in this issue. As antici-
pated, an alternative plan has been provided so that the
states can assume a portion of unemployment relief in
case the requirement, that 40 per cent of the money must
be spent for direct labor, cannot be met. The installa-
tion of protection offers an opportunity for the expendi-
ture of a larger relative outlay for wages than numerous
other projects proposed. By a careful choice of mate-
rials and distribution of labor, including field super-
vision, and other reasons, as explained in an editorial in
the July issue, schedules can be proposed which will
meet the stipulation or come so close as to receive favor-
able consideration and approval on a co-operative basis.

The opportunity is now presented to provide auto-
matically controlled protection at thousands of crossings.
Thus after years of argument, the public in general, as
well as the government officials, have agreed that the
hazard has been brought about primarily by the exten-
sive use of motor vehicles and the construction of paved
roads. As a result of this conviction, the government
now proposes to provide the funds for improving safety
of highway travel at railroad crossings.

However, in this program, crossing protection is defi-
nitely in competition with other forms of improvements,
no definite sums being allocated to each. Therefore the
amount of crossing protection to be approved depends
very definitely on the forehandedness of the railroads in
initiating action by contact with state highway officers
and, through them, with the district engineers and the
Chief of the Bureau of Public Roads. It is granted
that, in some instances, the preliminary negotiations must
be conducted with diplomacy. However, this is being
done successfully in numerous states, and the obstacles
imposed should not be looked upon as insurmountable.
The important point is that the funds are available, and
if the signal engineers do not exert their efforts to get
an adequate allotment for crossing protection, the money
will be allocated to other purposes.



